
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
30 November 2012 
            
Newsletter No 12 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Class 3L Assembly 
Well done to all the children in 3L who worked really hard to share their assembly with us this 
morning.  Thank you to Miss Laceby for her hard work. 
 
Safety 
I am very concerned that it has become quite a habit for parents/carers to leave the school gate 
open when they arrive and leave the school site.  Please could parents/carers remember to close 
the school gate as this is for the welfare of our children. 
 
Governors Election 
After our recent election I am pleased to inform you that Mr Jagtar Sehjal and Mr Nicholas Caulkin 
have been duly elected to serve as Parent Governors for the next four years.  Thank you to all the 
parents/carers who voted. 
 
Christmas Dates for your Diary 
Christmas Nativity Thursday 6 December 2012 In school hall 2:00pm 
Christmas Concert Tuesday 18 December 2012 In school hall 6:00pm 

Christmas Church Service Thursday 20 December 2012 St Mary’s Church To be confirmed 
Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 3 December 2012.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for 
coffee afterwards. 

Zahra Abbas  Nursery 
For creating an excellent shape 

picture 

 Zane James    RW 
For excellent reading and learning 

45 high frequency words 

  Donald Duncan   RB 
For always trying his best in 

whatever he does 

 Theo Skeete   1C 
For a fantastic colours poem 

Ismail  Hussain   1/2L 
For good understanding of non-

fiction texts 

Rhys Bishop     2S 
For  working hard to produce a 

good story 

Whole Class  3L 
For a fantastic team effort in 

their assembly 

Ocean Bernard-Sewell  3/4B 
For becoming more confident in her 

own abilities and working hard all 
week 

Dane Myrie  4J 
For writing and performing a 

fantastic poem 

Khia Robinson  5W 
For always settling to task 

quickly and working as hard as 
she can 

  Patience Clarke    5/6B 
For always presenting a good piece 

of work in all areas 

Emily Ewins   6S 
For excellent work in Maths 

lessons 

 
 



 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 3 December 2012. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up RB 
Spick and Span 3L 
Movement Bird 6S 

Attendance 3L 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to  1/2L  Runners up - 1C 
 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 20 December 2012 
and return to school on 

Tuesday 8 January 2013 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 

KS1 KS2 
Te’airey Manchester-Mey 
For always having a kind 

attitude to others 

Micah Morgan 
For treating everyone with 

respect. 
 


